	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
 SLR NO: 39  (2007) S5739 & A6171           

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


	Title: An act to authorize certain employees to elect participation in an optional retirement plan.

	Sponsors:   Council Member Baez



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed legislation reopens the time period during which employees made eligible for the twenty-five year/age fifty improved benefit retirement program by Chapter 681 of the Laws of 2003 may elect to participate in the program.  Chapter 658 of the Laws of 2004 extended the benefits of the twenty-five year/age fifty improved benefit retirement plan for automotive members of NYCERS to the titles stationary engineer, senior stationary engineer, auto mechanic (diesel), auto electrician, auto machinist, machinist or machinist helper. However, due to an administrative error, not all eligible employees were notified of this benefit option. Currently all new hires into those titles are mandated into this program, leaving a certain number of individuals without the opportunity to be a part of the improved benefits program. Therefore, this legislation seeks to reopen the election period to allow those employees the opportunity to participate. 

	Effective Date:  This legislation shall take effect immediately.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective Fiscal 2007

Fiscal Succeeding

Effective Fiscal 2008

Full Fiscal

Impact Fiscal 2008

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There is no impact on revenue.



	Impact on Expenditures: There is no cost to the City in regards to this legislation due to the fact that all employees who chose to particpate in the program must pay the additional contributions required.   



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 General Fund

	Source of Information:
The New York City Council Finance Division

                                                     Jonathan Schwartz, Consulting Actuary

	Estimate Prepared By:  Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director

Jake Herring, Legislative Financial Analyst 

City Council Finance Division.

                                               

	FIS History: This bill has been introduced in the legislature, but the Council has taken no action this legislative session.  The Committee will consider this legislation on June 5, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council: June 5, 2007


